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 May 16, 2018, General Membership Meeting Minutes


Meeting Chair Jeff Froh chaired opened the meeting at 6:00 PM, and asked for any adjustments to the agenda. The meeting continued with Larry Orr reading the VFP Statement of Purpose.  Others attending the meeting included, Paul McMahon, Tom Glassel, Phil Fransen, Fran Wiedenhoeft, Joan Kemble, Brad Geyer, Lincoln Grahlfs, John Fournelle, and 

           Steve Books. The March meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. (April meeting was 


cancelled). The VFP 'hat' was passed, along with meeting information.

Treasurers Report - Paul reported that no donations are being received lately due to being way past the last fundraising mailing. The next fundraiser mailing party will be on Wednesday, June 13th, 1:00 PM.  The Prairie Farms milk cap program has netted $ 200.00 with 4000 caps with $ 50.00 per 1000 caps. Nice work to those who are submitting milk cap #'s via the online system! Madison Park fees and insurance fees (300.00/yr) for this spring are $ 954.00. 
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David Giffey has been visiting many schools, and at the night of the meeting was at an awards ceremony. And, Fran reports about a student to meet at Memorial H.S.

Scholarship - Paul reports that the major scholarship recipient is from West High School.
Memorial Day - A Paul report that David has a program written up, and has been sent out.
Memorial Mile, John reported that one of the new 84 art Bucky's is at Olbrich Park in a "peace" theme near where the Memorial Mile will be installed. Larry reports that new construction of the road, sidewalk, and bridge of Olbrich Park will take place in all of spring and summer of 2021. It could affect the Memorial Mile that year. Phil asked if someone can take care of the take-down boxes, as far as having them on-hand for the take-down on June 2. Fran will do it, and Phil is looking for someone to possibly store the M.M. boxes in the future to a closer location.

Planning Committee - A questionable turn-out for the April 26th program was discussed, but efforts should still continue for future efforts of VFP programs, initiatives, and educational efforts. A motion was made and 2nded to hold the next VFP program on August 2nd, at 7:00 to 9:00 PM, My Music, My War. The motion passes unanimously. The committee is vigorously looking for a sight for the program.

Website - Paul reports that the VFP website is up and information should be sent to Todd Dennis.

Tabling - Steve reports efforts are underway at the Farmers Market on Saturday's. Wilmar Community application for the Willy Street Fair permit in September this year was discussed.
New Business

 Mark Foreman - Phil reported that the item regarding Mark Foreman of the VFP Milwaukee Chapter and the Poor Peoples Campaign changed their initial planning to be at the Memorial Mile, to the State Capitol instead on Memorial Day.
VFP Ad for the VFP National Convention Brochure. After a discussion, a motion was made and 2nded to purchase a 1/2 page ad for the VFP 2018 National Convention Brochure. The motion passed unanimously. 
Follow-up information for the Oct. Women's March, and the Code Pink petition to divest from the war machine - Brad Geyer outlined information regarding both efforts, and asked to have VFP Chapter 25 endorse the events.  After discussion, the plan is to get more information. Both efforts tabled for now.
VFP Sign update - Tom is looking for details for 50 signs, with one cost estimate at $ 359.00. Small Business to be used for the signs.
VFP Nation Convention stipend - A motion was made and 2nded to stipend up to $ 500.00 per person to attend the Convention. The motion passed unanimously. 

Select June Chair - Larry will take the Chair.

Any other business - Fran reported that proposals for workshops for the VFP Convention can still be submitted - soon for this years' convention.


Over - 

P. 2

Announcements

A list of future meetings, the Ad/Hoc, Regular Monthly meeting, Drone Vigil, and the VFP National Convention in St. Paul, MN August 23-23.

I.V.A.W., Iraq and Afghanistan Veterans Against the War -- is now  About Face Veterans Against War.

John mentioned that an additional program could be planned around the Armistice Day in November.

Brad reported that a Google Group site could better serve members of VFP Chapter 25.  To be looked into.

Adjournment

The meeting concluded at 8:10 PM.

Minutes by Books
